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First Weedwacker Aero Squadron 
P.O. Box 2044 
Lakeside, CA   92040 
 

Sign up for Email Delivery of 
Newsletter : 

 news.weedwackers@gmail.com 
 

Web:  http://www.weedwackers.org 
Club Officers Email:   
info.weedwackers@gmail.com 
President:  Ron Keith 619-312-0968 
V-P:    Jeffrey Coskey  619-913-1455 
Sec:     Mark Gray  619-993-6548 
Treas:  Richard Brown  619-887-7273 
  15198 Picturesque Point 
  El Cajon,, CA 92021 
Fun Fly  Chairman       Keith Miller 
Race Chairman              
Safety Officer               Ron Keith 
 

Field Marshals:  
   Vernon Gilmore Ron Keith 
 Dick Milhausen Gary Rold 
 Tim Peterson Richard Brown  
Wings Over Gillespie Liason: 
   TBD 
Raffle Chairman 
 Ron Keith 619-312-0968 
Editor:  Don Westergren  619-660-1137 
 3942 Calavo Dr 
 La Mesa CA  91941 
Webmaster: Tim Peterson 
 webmaster@weedwackers.org 
 Instructors: 
  Scott Graupmann* 858-945-6969 
  Keith Miller* 619-405-0192 
  Richard Crutchfield*     Jeff  Coskey* 
  Butch Weiser*               Dean Nickol* 
  Dick Mulhausen  
*AMA Introductory Pilot Program Instructors 
 

Electrical Aircraft Safety Technicians: 
 Scott Graupmann, Glenn Merritt , 
  Jeff Coskey, Butch Weiser, 
 Bruce Allan, Larry Bagalini and Keith Miller 
 
HANGAR NEWS is printed for the members of the 
FIRST WEED WACKER AEROSQUADRON and its 
contents do not necessarily reflect the policies of the 
club. Editorial deadline is the 15th of each month.  
Articles, news items and classified ads should be sent 
to Don Westergren, 3942 Calavo Dr., La Mesa, CA 
91941. 
Articles originally published in this newsletter may be reprinted 
and published by modelers and club newsletters.  We ask that 
credit to the author and this newsletter be acknowledged in the 
reprint.  We will do the same. 
CLUB FIELD: Cactus Park (East), Ashwood St. (1/4 mile N-E of 
El Capitan High School) in Lakeside, CA.  Please be sure the last 
flyer to leave locks the pin box and the gate.. 

N 32º 52’ 12.04” 
W 116º 54’ 41.70”  
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R/C Schedule  
 
Mar2 Sat Club Meeting Cactus Park 9:00 AM 
Mar9 Sat Club Swap Meet, 7:00 AM Cactus Park 
 
 

 
F.I.R.A. (FAA-Recognized Identification Area)  

What it Means 
 

Thanks to Keith Miller for arranging for our club to meet the 
requirements with the FAA for this designation.  This means 
all of the club members (and guests) can fly RC models at 
Cactus Park without having to have a self identifying 
transmitter in their models at Cactus Park.  So you do not have 
to spend money of such a device (I don’t think these devices 
are readily available yet) and you don’t have to carry on in 
your model (using the model power battery and weight penalty 
for model performance).  YEY! 

 
 

Field Is Opened 

HANGAR NEWS

NEXT MEETING: 
Sat Apr 6,  9:00 AM 
at Cactus Park 
Lakeside, CA 
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Hangar News 
Meeting Minutes 02 March 2024  
 

Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order at 9:00 a.m. at the field.  Club officers present 
were the President, Vice President, Treasurer, and Secretary.  A total of 10 club members were 
present. The pledge of allegiance was skipped due to rain. 
 

Approval of minutes:  The minutes of the February 10, 2024 meeting were approved as 
submitted by Steve Shepersky & seconded by David Roche.   
 

Treasurer’s Report: 
Starting Balance:   $9710.92       Feb 1st 
Income:                   $355.93 
Expenses:                $875.40 
Ending Balance:     $9191.45       Feb 29th 
 

February 2023 balance - $8383.22 (12 month difference + $808.23) 
 

Note:  Reviewed and approved for accuracy by the Board of Directors. 
 

 General Notes: 
 

Big thank you to everyone that helped on the shed roof.  It turned out well. 
 Mark Lukens  
Glenn Merritt 
Mark Hyser 
Pete Fregoso  
Brian Knutson 
Jeff Coskey  
Gerry Conklin  

 

Field Maintenance: 
 

Discussion of options to lengthen the West end of the runway now that the approach from 
the East is shorter included laying down a monofilament material which is sold in rolls 
of about 3000 SF for about $2300/rl  and/or adding DG.  Monofilament is cost 
prohibitive and will not be pursued as a viable option.  Use of DG to smooth the West 
end run-off area is a more realistic solution. 

Additional work on the ceiling of the shed is needed to remediate water damage and mold 
The BBQ area needs to be cleaned-up. 
Richard B. and Dick M. will handle the mowing.  
A work party is planned for 3/16/24 for general field clean-up. 
 

Upcoming Events: 
Swap meet – 3/9/24, rain date 3/16/24 
Field clean-up – 3/16/24 
Pamona AMA Expo West show 3/16/24 
Pylon races - 3/23/24 
Easter - 3/31/24 
 

Safety Officer Report: 
Reviewed rule #12 - Aerobatic maneuvers and helicopter flight shall be performed north of the 
paved runway unless in a landing pattern. 
 

The meeting adjourned at 9:35 AM.  



March 2024 President’s Message 
 
 
Things are looking up! 
 
The storage shed roof is finished thanks to all who helped, especially Mark Lukens who took the 
lead on this project. 
 
Thanks to Keith Miller and his hard work the F.I.R.A. (FAA-Recognized Identification Area) was 
approved. 
 
Our new flight plan is working.  The nursery owner, Jake, has calmed down, so please continue to 
keep up the excellent job of not flying over his area. 
 
Rich Brown repaired the sinkhole at the west end of the runway. 
 
The field looks great thanks to Rich Brown and Dick Milhausen.  They mowed the grass and cut 
down the overgrown weeds.  The lawnmowers also needed attention but are now up and running 
after a little TLC. 
 
The work party on 16 March was a huge success.  Holes near the entrance gate were filled and the 
west end of the runway was inspected and cleaned.  It is not that rough so don’t be afraid to land 
long.  The area around the BBQ was cleaned up; branches, leaves, and lumber were removed, and 
area weeds sprayed. 
 
We are planning to repair the roof over the pits with leftover panels not used on the shed. 
 
Saturday, 23 March, 0900, bring out the T28s to race.  The more participants the excitement level 
rises for the pilots and spectators. 
 
Reminder: 
 
31 March, Easter Sunday 
6 April, meeting at the field, 0900 
13 April, Fun Fly with new boundaries should be exciting! 
 
You guys are doing great with the new boundaries so keep up the good work.  If you have any 
new ideas you’d like to share, please let me know. 
 
 
Ron 
(619) 988-7667 

Hangar News 
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Hangar News 
 
We had a good group of guys come out last Saturday (March 16) to work on the flying field 
which encompassed: 
• Cleaning the flight tables 
• Blowing the pitt area 
• Raking & cleaning up the picnic/BBQ area 
• Weedwacking & mowing 
• Filling holes and smoothing the West run-off end of the runway 
 
Here is the list of participants: 
• Ron Keith 
• Lester Moore 
• Craig Graham 
• Mark Gray 
• Keith Miller 
• Butch Weiser 
• Glen Merritt 
• Jeff Coskey 
• Dick Milhausen 
• Richard Brown 
• Gerry Conklin 
• Jeffrey Nagy 
• Mark Huyser 
• Steve Sheperski 
 
Attached are a few pictures. 
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